## Canadian Mational Association of Trained Murses 158

9th. August, 1926

Secretary to the Rt. Hon. Arthur Meighen, Prime Minister, Parliament Buildings, Ottawa, Ont.

Dear Sir,

The Memorial Committee of the Canadian Nurses' Association was very gratified to know from your telegram of August, 5th. that the Prime Minister would appoint a representative to receive the Memorial on behalf of the people of Canada.

You state in your letter that it would probably be Mr. Ryckman. As we are having the programmes printed for the Unveiling Ceremony, we would appreciate very much knowing definitely who the representative would be as soon as you could let us have the information.

Thank you very much for your assistance

Very truly yours,

Chairman, Memorial Committee

MEIGHEN PAPERS, Series 4 (M.G. 26, I, Volume 148)

## PUBLIC ARCHIVES ARCHIVES PUBLIQUES CANADA